-----Original Message-----

From: Helen Canny [mailto:helen.canny@bigpond.com] 

Sent: Thursday, 10 April 2003 3:38 PM

To: Legal and Constitutional, Committee (SEN)

Subject: Submission to the Senate Legal & Constitutional Legislation Committee

To whom it may concern,

I am a Human Resources Consultant who has for many years assisted organisations and individuals recognise and respond to issues under the Equal Opportunity and the Human Rights group of legislation.

I wish to voice my concern at the proposed amendments to the HREOC, specifically the abolishment of the specialist Commissioner positions (Race Discrimination Commissioner, Sex Discrimination Commissioner, Disability Discrimination Commissioner, Human Rights Commissioner and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Social Justice Commissioner).

I also wish to protest most strongly at the proposal to require the HREOC to seek approval from the Attorney General before intervening in any legal action.  This clearly threatens the Commission's independence as well as its potential to defend human rights effectively. It also could potentially lead to a conflict of interest for the Attorney General.  Lastly, it is critical that at this time in Australia's social and political history that we continue to strive to promote the values of social justice and equal opportunity for all people.

I may be contacted at any time on the numbers below should you wish to discuss my submission.

Helen Canny, Director

Canny Alternatives Pty Ltd

29 Goodwin Street

Glen Iris  VIC  3146

03 9889 9020

0419 352 659

